Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

Monday 10th September 2018
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
David Robb, Jill Robson, Annette Day, P Clay, Mark Wall, Gordon Davis, Marjorie Beaumont, Marcus Beaumont, M McCormack, Ruth Harris, Dr Mani, Kelly Chadwick, Delia Haywood, Brenda Rodgers, Barbara Green, Jenny Spencer, John Carter. 
Apologies:
Gill Briggs, Jacqui Yates
1. Kelly Chadwick – My Health Huddersfield – 

Kelly gave a talk on extended access.  This was introduced in March 2018 and has enabled extra appointments to be available at GP practices and at a special hub at HRI.  These appointments are especially useful for patients who otherwise would have difficulty attending.  The hub hours are 6.30am to 8.30 om Monday to Friday and 10-2pm Saturday and Sunday.  Extra funding has been found to cover the costs, NHS 111 can also make appointments on the system.
2. Surgery News 
From 1st October we will have a full-time nurse practitioner.  Also at Lepton there will be a new practice nurse, who is very experienced and will also provide a few hours at Kirkheaton.  One of our doctors is emigrating to Australia at the end of September.
Flu vaccinations are available from early October.  There will be nurse late evening appointments for workers from next month, it was also reported that DNA’s are still improving.  

3. Hand Gel Dispensers
There is still no further progress on this issue.  

4. Friends and Family
The surgery staff have helped to increase the uptake of friends and family reports.
5. Kirkheaton Reception 
There is still a problem at the surgery as the partition window is quite often left open, this allows waiting room patients to overhear conversations which may be of a personal nature, this is to be looked into.
6. CCG Meeting Update
320 reception staff have been trained to be active sign posters across greater Huddersfield, patients are being informed through PPG, Media, Press Release and links to CCG website.  There will also be posters in GP surgery waiting rooms.  Patients need not give details of their problems and can reject a sign post offered and still ask for a GP service.  GP wi-fi will be available from January 2019, e-consultations will be funded for 3 years.  Not prescribing gluten free products has already saved £160,000.00.  An attempt is to be made to increase PPG membership and to this end a meeting was held on 10th May 2018 in the Town Hall.  It is hoped to use local newsletters and be more creative.

7. Complaints
The practice has very few complaints and none are clinically related, many are not really complaints but patients requesting information, there are leaflets available and a policy in place for either verbal or written complaints.  
8. Date of next meeting

December 3rd 2018, Lepton Surgery

